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Sylvia’s Celebration of Life
Senior Independence Hospice in the Central 
Ohio Region recently honored a special friend 
with a “Celebration of Life.”

Hospice patient Sylvia James had told her 
hospice team members she wanted to have a 
celebration before she passed. 

Although she doesn’t have a lot of family, she 
has no shortage of friends. In all, about 50 
of Sylvia’s friends—some she hadn’t seen in 
years—attended her celebration.

Make it Happen® 
Creating Special Moments of Joy 
by Fulfilling Life-Enhancing Wishes

ABOVE: Hospice patient Sylvia James was 
honored with a special “Celebration of Life” for 
her Make it Happen® wish. In this photo from the 
event, Sylvia is serenaded by the lead singer of 
one of her favorite bands. What a treat! 
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An Elvis-themed birthday party was just 
what the doctor ordered for 63-year-old 
hospice patient Joseph “Joe” Kress. 

Joe’s family requested the party to show their 
love for this sweet, gentle and funny man. 

The event took place at the skilled nursing 
center where Joe lives and incorporated his 
love of Elvis with a six-foot cardboard cutout 
of The King wearing a shiny gold suit.

Gold sunglasses were also handed out to 
those in attendance, with an oversized pair 
reserved for the guest of honor. 

Joe’s favorite cake was made for him; 
chocolate with white buttercream frosting, 
and as many red roses as would fit. They also 
served Coke, Joe’s favorite beverage.

Birthday Fit For a King

The event took place at a local VFW where 
Sylvia had been a regular. And one of her 
favorite bands performed, which made the 
day even more meaningful.

Sylvia was treated like a queen—complete 
with a tiara. She especially enjoyed catching 
up with her friends and dancing with the 
band’s lead singer. 

The party may have ended, but the joy will 
live on for Joe and his new roommate, Elvis.   

Did you know that charitable gifts can help 
to support the Make it Happen® program? 
Send your gift today to help create special 
moments of joy for Senior Independence 
Hospice patients and their families. 

ABOVE: Joe Kress and his family were “All Shook 
Up” over the birthday party held for him through 
Senior Independence Hospice’s Make it Happen® 
program. Even The King himself (in cardboard form, 
of course) showed up for the special event. 

dance in the rain.
Life isn’t about waiting for the storm to pass; 
it’s about learning to 

~ Vivian Green



Saying Thanks
Senior Independence Hospice employees 
lovingly give the most compassionate care one 
human being can give to another. 

Through our Saying Thanks program, you 
can pay back while paying forward. 

This special program provides a thoughtful 
means of showing your appreciation in a 
lasting way.

By making a donation to Senior Independence 
Hospice in honor of an employee, you help 
other hospice clients and families while 
recognizing those who served you.

We also hope you’ll tell us 
why you’re grateful. With 
your permission, we’ll 
share your comments 
with the employee you’ve 
honored, as well as the 
Senior Independence 
Hospice administration.

If you’d like to make a 
gift today in honor of an 
employee who served 
your loved one, please 
fill out the appropriate 
section of the enclosed 
reply envelope. 
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Friends & Family Fundraising 
Makes Giving Personal
The OPRS Foundation is teaming up with 
Senior Independence Hospice to offer Friends 
& Family Fundraising Events. 

These events bring together those who care 
about your loved one, while supporting 
Senior Independence Hospice services in his 
or her memory.

By hosting your own fundraising event, you 
can create an experience that has special 
meaning for your family. 

Dinner parties, garage sales, silent auctions 
and 5K runs are just a few of the ways that 
family and friends can come together for 

a time of joyful healing and remembrance. 
Schools, civic groups and not-for-profit 
organizations can host events too. 

And the best part is that your efforts to support 
Senior Independence Hospice will extend a 
hand of compassion to other families and help 
more individuals to receive hospice care.

Please visit seniorindependence.org/friends-
family for guidelines, applications and more. 

If you would like to chat about options, please 
contact Kathie Gannon, director of fund 
development, using the contact information 
listed on the back cover 

www.seniorindependence.org
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thank you
for your generosity

The following donations were made between July 1, 2012 and December 31, 2012 in support of 
Senior Independence Hospice. If you believe your name to be omitted or printed in error, please 
accept our sincerest apologies and call the OPRS Foundation at 1-800-686-7800.

In Memory of:
Harold Altherr
Shannon McDougle

Richard Baier
Rose Baier

Orpha Barnett
Pat Bowman
Sarilda S. Conover
Gary & Janet Kaiser
Buford & Lois Keeton
Middletown Area 
  Business Womens Club
David Mynhier
John & Joyce Ratliff
Matthew & Cheryl Ware

June Beaudry
Cheryl Sims

Louise Birch
Lebanon Presbyterian  
  Church

Nelson Bleisch
Ralph & Betty Gray

William Bockelman
Arlene Bockelman

Mary Carolyn Boonstra
Norma M. Nossokoff
Elizabeth Sherry

Helen Breniser
Cheryl L. Gould
C. Maxine Nickell
Raymond & Catherine 
  Whelan

Geneva Brown
Larry Brown
Judith K. Bryan
Candace L. Steele
Joyce R. Stewart
David & Margaret 
  Wilkinson

Loretta Brumfield
L. Michael Herbert

Margie Buechner
Richard Buechner

Harold Busdieker
BBVA Compass 
  Corporate Banking
Beryl Corporation
Lou Anne Busdieker
Capital Industries

Conveyors and 
  Transmission, Inc.
John & Karen Kerlin

Joseph Calcara
Kevin Arvay
Carl & Gloria Calcara
Lynn Johnson

Anthony Carducci
Visiting Angels of 
  Northeast Ohio

LaRue Carlson
Shelley Dahlie
Shirley Ann Gales
Dina Kozak
Donald & Jean Lash
Michael A. & Dianna M. 
  Thayer

Dorothy Cherry
Kenneth & Helena 
  Wiercinski

Vincent Claar
Barbara Claar
Margery S. West

Marilyn Collins
Carol K. Keller

Edith Cox
Larry & Jo Cissner
Dolores H. Collins
Ronnie L. Curtner
Mark & Melanie Horton
KZF Design Inc.
Stephen R. Marshall
Robert E. McCluckie

Joseph Czakel
Paula Neuhart

Bennett Daniels
Janice D. Padden

Charles Davis
Wilda Davis

Daniel DeFrank
Barbara Mangini
Cheryl Ortlieb
Martha S. Ortlieb
Dan & Rebecca Terrible
John & Wilda Terrible
Stephen & Barbara 
  Tucker

Mary Detwiler
Colleen Chappell
Gregory & Rhonda 
  McAllister
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Larry D. Reader
John & Joan York

Florence Devorich
Larry & Jennifer Bear
Bette A. Crytzer
Joan K. Dales
Margaret A. Diehl
Michael & Susan Dolgae
James R. & Barbara A. 
  Fileger
Tom & Lynn Gombos
Mary Ann Leonard
Frances Pantalone
Doris M. Pelyhes
Margaret J. Price
William C. & Nancy K. 
  Riedel
Michael G. Sherwood
Kathy D. Smith
June M. Wright

Donna Douglas
Peggy Barnicoat
Tony & Fran Bozeglav
Terry & Sue Johnson
Bob & Karen McCoy
Tony & Ina Meier
Lynn Landwei Phillips
Geraldine Reed
Riverside Transportation 
  Sunshine Club
Jean Sanborn
Nancy Sanborn
Joan Vaughan
Philip R. & Susan I. 
  Vaughan

Olen Dye
Richard C. 
  Sensenbrenner

Alfred Eggleston
John & Kathy Thackston

Josephine Emser
Michael & Barbara 
  Jupin

Jerome & Margaret 
  Cunningham
R. Kent & M. Kay 
  Holley

Harold Evrard
Elizabeth W. Evrard

Nell Farler
Patricia Levitt

Lottie Farrish
M. Kathleen Ball
Marianne Bell
Martin Bennett

Jessie Fiehler
Rhonda Fiehler and 
  Danette Gotta
Norman G. & Roberta J. 
  Miller

Irvin Flox
Barbara A. Moore
Ilea & Jules Sherer

Rosemary Gensert
Jane L. Shirilla

Howard Gibbs
Eileen M. Purinton
Western & Southern 
  Financial Fund

Viola Giovanello
William A. Giovanello

Ray Gooch
Flossie M. Gooch

Dorothy Griffith
Mike Peebles

Robert Grimm
Mary L. Fox

Merle Harder
Anne C. Brewer
W. Donald & Ann 
  Lieder

Shirley Hathaway
Beth Dearth

Frank Haugland
Richard Haugland

Charles Hauser
Frank W. & Donna M. 
  Arndt
Randy & Robin Fell
Vaughn A. & Marilyn E. 
  Johnson
L. Sue Maurer

Howard Heminger
Cheryl Brautigam

Bertha Hines
Sandra M. Andrews
Joann L. Dettmann
Elizabeth A. 
  McColeman

Betty Hoewischer
Friendly Circle Farm 
  Bureau Council

Evelyn Hoffman
Tony & Marie Pignataro

Marjorie Hoffman
Arla J. Hull
Kevin M. & Carolyn J. 
  Murrock

Pauline Holly
Peggy Brading

Lillian Hosek
Nancy A. Bolduc

Gretchen Howald
Evan & Nancy Brill
Jan L. Caldwell
Marcia & Michael 
  Dillon
Charles A. Kerwood
William & Sharyn 
  Morse

Larry Waller
Waller Financial 
  Planning Group

Ruth Huber
James & Joanna Huffer

Neva Humphreys
Jane B. Russell

William Johnson
Dolores Johnson

Helen Kaser
Jeffrey & Karen Johnson
Martha M. Parrish
Mary L. Parrish
Pemco Predictive 
  Technologies

Richard King
Angela Scurci

Florence Kirian
Bruce & Lora Beckwith
Susan L. Bolanis
George Finkler
Harry & Joan Loehrke
Barnabas & Twyla Racz
Helen M. Raczkowski
Virginia Stoiber

Doris Koehler
Cecil Koehler

Donald Lane
Carol A. Beadnell
Wilbur & Donna 
  Blasiman
James R. & Carla J. 
  Catheline
Gary L. & Sharon A. 
  Davies
Don L. & Jodine S. 
  Denny
Rod & Eileen Doran
Beth K. Griffith
Hahlen Oil
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Crystal Henry
The David W. Kile 
  Family
Patricia Lutz
Marilyn Spaulding
Rex & Judy Spaulding
Claire & Audrey 
  Weingart

Linda LeJeune
O. Vincent Flippo
Daniel Miesle

Richard Leonard
Rich & Tami Pallotta

Mary Linebaugh
Bonnie Stevenson

Sven Lundstedt
Anonymous

Rudolph Lustik
Dorothy J. Cola
Lois C. Flaccus
Robert M. Smith

Helen Lynch
Alberto R. & Sandra I. 
  Barranada
Betty & Richard Clark
James B. Porter
Judy A. Somerfield
Zion Lutheran Church

Modesta Maringo
Barbara Roman

Coilah Mayberry
Charles Mayberry

Eleanor McFadden
E. Roy McFadden

Odetta Meer
Christine M. Meer

Grace Meredith
Robert & Sandra 
  Simpson

William Milligan
Maynard & Jane 
  Brichford

William Nagy
O. Vincent Flippo

Julia Napier-Greifelt
Todd & Tonya Reed

Robert Narehood
Kathleen C. Zimmerman

Harriett Naser
L. David Piper

Regina Oakley
Charles C. Ball
Roger & Janet Chase
Suzanne Hasenpusch
Nicholas Hozik

Marcella Olesky
Julie M. Green
Sheryl Ann Kays
John & Mary Valley

Lillian Orlinsky
Irene J. Potasky

Kathleen Otto
Michael E. & Linda L.  
  Barnet

Wayne Pack
Tami Whiteleather

June Puchy
Lois W. Krajcovic
Carol Legris
Norma M. Lewis
Claire Puchy
Jane L. Shirilla

Ruth Radue
Susan R. Lynch
Linda E. Tofte

Walter Ramey
Tara Kester
Kathleen E. Kilpatrick
Lester & Sylvia Manns
John & Margo Semonin
U.S. Chemical & Plastics
June E. Wuerthele

Irving “Glenn” Reed
Dolores A. Bertuzzi
Denise M. Clay
Janet L. Eisenbach
Mary J. Ekleberry
Thomas & Elizabeth 
  Emmett
John & Donna Halligan
Carolyn Reed Hodge 
  and Alfred Hodge
Michael G. Kondos
Paul & Linda Ligman
Joseph & Sally Naret
Joan Reed
Carl & Joyce 
  Rossborough
Edwin & Barbara Sobey
Dorothy Ulle

Theressa Reed
Theressa Reed Estate

Katherine Revay
Gus & Marlene 
  Mercurio

Alan Richardson
DMS Management 
  Solutions LLC
Claudia M. Dorman
Marcy E. Graham
Ruth Phillips
Sharon L. Thomas
Stephen H. Whisenant
Nancy R. Williams

Ralph Rogers
Norma MacLeod
Millers Place 
  Homeowners Assoc.

Fred Roos
Mr. and Mrs. John P. 
  Roos

Howard Roth
Carolyn S. Earnhardt
Vince & Sally 
  Lombardo

Betty Sabino
Beverly S. Lann

June Sabroff
Alvin Sabroff

Carl Schultz
Mary Ellen Alexander
Jane Gehalo
Carol Himebaugh
Jeanne D. Mears
Janice G. Menzies

Carl Shearer
Anne C. Cox
Laurie L. Johansen
M. David & Janet 
  Machnovitz
Mary Lou Mercer

Marjorie Smallwood
Ray Smallwood

Cedella Smertka
Glen Smertka

Ruby Smith
John Keely
Daniel & Dixie Truxall
Margaret A. Wirick

Charles Spitler
Lois J. Black
Lakeview Coon and Fox 
  Hunter’s Assoc.
James & Geraldine 
  Reichel

Patricia Splitstone
Robert Blazek
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Robert Stentzel
Peggy S. Cooper
Shirley Stentzel

Elisabeth Stoian
Edmund D. & Rose 
  Marie Bayma
Don & Christine Filip
Marilyn Fredenburg
Brian G. & Kimberly A. 
  Ross
Schaefer Equipment, Inc.
Ted & Georgann Stoian

Vaughn Sunbury
Anonymous (2)
Arthur Smallsreed
Sunbury Farms LLC
Evelyn S. Sunbury
Ruth Sunbury
Eleanor H. Wyatt

Eleanor Swartz
Emprise Bank - Wichita

Geza Szurovy
Elizabeth Cibulas

Antoinette Testa
Joel & Arlene Everly

Elda Thompson
Ruth H. Alliger

John Thuermer
Heather Thuermer

Sarah Tranchito
Carmen Tranchito

Kathleen Tully
Waveland & Maryelyn 
  Davis
Daniel & Eileen 
  Ruggiero
Dorothy Tully
Robert & Marie Tully

Margaret Ann Turner
Ruth & Cheryl 
  Baumgartner
Catawba Morrings, Inc.
Linda Millinger
Patricia A. Piacentino
Michael & Virginia 
  Schenk

Evelyn Venn
James V. Novak

Anna Verhoff
Martha Deibel
Richard C. & Elaine D. 
  Flege
Teresa Hazucha
Peter J. & Margaret W. 
  Janotka
John M. Livingston

Frances Whitehill
Ronald & Janet 
  Whitehill

Paul Williams
Ruth Adams
Riley & Dawn Garrott
Darrell & Rita 
  Hollenbacher
Bill & Ann Hunnicut
Jay & Missy Johnston
Jean Kamer and Danny

Lyle Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis R. 
  Flaherty
J. Robert Longworth
Joseph & Jackie Vinopal

Karl Woofter
Anonymous 
Kenneth Carnsew
Arlene Duff
Jonathan & Jane Moody
Alice C. Woofter

Audrey Yates
Eileen L. Yates

In Honor of:
Melba Abufhele
Janice Lane

Rochelle Balogh
Heather Thuermer

Donna Jean Blasiman
Wilbur & Donna 
  Blasiman

Dorothy Connelly
Robert & Marcia 
  Helsinger

April Nowakowski
Nancy R. Williams

Lyla Pilorusso
Barbara Bertch

Margie Rummell
Roger Rummel

Peg Smith
Martha B. Martin

Sandy Stanton
Martha B. Martin

Terry
Nancy R. Williams

Sue Welty
Alissa Clouse
Kristin Schmidt

Donna Wilhelm
Nancy R. Williams

Senior Independence -
Mahoning Valley Region
Richard Sober

Other Donations:
Anonymous (4)
Kevin Altherr
Fredrick B. & Susan L. 
  Ball

Rochelle Balogh
James A. Beatty, Inc.
Arlene M. Binkley
Ralph & Elaine Boehl
Rebecca Bramer
Jane E. Brodnik
Joseph Buckley
Elizabeth Buschmann
The William M. & 
  A. Cafaro Family 
  Foundation
Bonnie DeLibero
Elaine Echols
Carol J. Edmonds
Doris V. Eggleston
Robert L. Fiehler
Kathie S. Gannon
Lisa M. Garvin
Katy L. Goare
Deborah E. Graver
Laurence & Amy 
  Gumina
Joanne Hauser
L. Michael Herbert
Shirley Hoffman
Thomas & Beth Kast
Wendy Price Kiser
Barry Laine
Betty R. Lewis
Elizabeth F. Lovsin
Ethel M. Mayfield
Cheryl & Sean 
  Mclaughlin
Patricia McLaughlin
Bernice A. Megonigle
Shirley Newbrough
Mary Jane Packard 
  Estate
Dwaine & Nancy Palser
Adrienne Paonsha
Lindamae C. Parker
Richard J. Paulus
Junior Ryan
Phyllis Schoenberger
Pamela Shangler
Betty Stoops
Sue Welty
Leila Williams



1001 Kingsmill Parkway
Columbus, OH 43229

seniorindependence.org

Local Offices
Akron/Canton: 330-873-3468
1815 W. Market Street, Akron, OH 44313

Central Ohio: 614-433-0031
6555 Busch Blvd., Columbus, OH 43229

Greater Cleveland: 440-953-1256
38721 Mentor Ave., Willoughby, OH 44094

Mahoning Valley: 330-533-4350
6715 Tippecanoe Rd., Canfield, OH 44406

Miami Valley: 937-415-5666
6520 Poe Ave., Dayton, OH 45414

Southwest Ohio: 513-681-8174
9600 Colerain Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45251

Greater Toledo: 419-865-1499
5810 Southwyck Blvd., Toledo, OH 43614

Meet Kathie Gannon
If you have questions about charitable giving to Senior Independence Hospice 
or would like to share how hospice has touched your life, Kathie Gannon 
would be happy to chat with you. 

Kathie is director of fund development for the OPRS Foundation, which, like Senior 
Independence, is a wholly-owned subsidiary of Ohio Presbyterian Retirement Services (OPRS). 

Kathie is a 26-year employee of OPRS, having worked for both Mount Pleasant Retirement 
Village in Monroe and as a member of the Foundation team. 

In her current role, Kathie serves Senior Independence Hospice by coordinating annual giving 
efforts and leading the Friends & Family Fundraising event program. She regularly partners with 
hospice staff to facilitate these important initiatives. 

If you’d like to talk to Kathie, you can call 1-800-686-7800 ext. 401 or send an email to 
KGannon@corp.oprs.org. If you’d prefer, you can also fill out the appropriate section of the 
enclosed reply envelope and Kathie will get in touch with you. 


